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Universal Periodic Review of TURKMENISTAN, 22 April 2013
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of Turkmenistan headed by (delegatsiooni juhi nimi) to the UPR’s 16th session. We thank Turkmenistan for their work in preparing the report presented earlier and also for the additional information given in the opening speech. 

We welcome the fact that the Turkmenistan authorities have prepared a detailed national report. Also we note the importance of consultations with civil society, what have merely been modest. Estonia would like to call for enhanced cooperation between the authorities and the civil society in Turkmenistan to develop and strengthen information and knowledge of human rights. 

Estonia encourages Turkmenistan to continue the efforts to become part of all the main international human rights instruments and strengthen its overall cooperation with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council as well as with treaty bodies. Estonia recommends to consider extending a standing invitation to all special procedures. 

As regards the first cycle UPR recommendations accepted by Turkmenistan, to guarantee the freedom of expression, association and assembly and prevent harassment and intimidation of journalists; the implementation has remained fairly modest.  However, we note with appreciation the adoption of new legislation on media and call for implementation of all the provisions of mentioned Law on Mass Media, including electronic and online media as well as for guaranteeing unrestricted access to the Internet. Estonia invites Turkmenistan authorities to ensure that all journalists, members of the civil society activists and human rights defenders can peacefully exercise their right to freedom of expression in conformity with Turkmenistan’s international obligations and domestic legislation. Also, we call the authorities to carry out thorough and impartial investigations of all reports of assaults on and harassment of independent journalists, civil society and human rights activists and bring the responsible to justice. 

Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Turkmenistan:

- to access and ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and the Agreement on    the Privileges and Immunities of the International Criminal Court

- to access and ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture (OP CAT)
- to ensure the protection of journalists, media personnel, civil society activists and human rights defenders against the attacks and prosecute those responsible for such kind of attempts.
Estonia would like to wish the delegation of Turkmenistan a successful review meeting. 

Thank you. 
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